
 

Have a wonderful weekend, 

 

Mrs Gourley 
 

Huxley CE Primary 

School Newsletter 

11.11.22  

Looking back… 

 
Dear Parents 

This week was one of reflection. 
 
Today we remember those who gave their lives in war. Our Friday children 
observed a two minute silence today and took a moment to reflect. As our 
flexi children were not in school today, we will be holding another 
remembrance and two minute silence in our worship on Tuesday. This will 
be led by Rev. Rhodes.  
 
On Wednesday we held our community coffee morning. Thanks for those 
who were able to attend. It was a real joy to show members of our 
community around school and hear them reminisce about their own school 
days or a time that they worked at Huxley CE Primary. They were very 
impressed by the look but also the ‘feel’ of our school and were very 
complimentary about our pupils behaviour and manners as they walked 
around. 
 
Yesterday we were lucky enough to welcome another of our ‘inspiration’ 
visitors. Following Bart Gee last week, this week we welcomed a lady called 
Debra Whittingham. Debbie attended Huxley as a child. Funnily enough we 
have her name in the corporate punishment book- She was not the child 
who had been punished however! It was great to bring the ‘history’ to life 
with her recollections of the school. Debbie then went on to tell the 
children about her career journey and ‘life after Huxley’. She explained how 
she had joined the navy and how she was in that role for 31 years. More 
recently in her career however she took up a very, very important job! She 
is now the Deputy Governor of the Tower of London, Head of Operations 
and Security. She is the first woman to take up this role! She brought some 
of her ceremonial uniform and her Royal Naval Sword which she was kind 
enough to let the children hold! You can see Debra on The Channel 5 
documentary series, ‘Inside the Tower of London’ which is currently airing 
each week. We spotted her on last night’s episode.  
 
Looking forward… we have had to start the Christmas play this week- I am 
so sorry! It does seem early however we only have our flexi children for 12 
more days before we do the nativity! It will fly by! All children have a part, 
some with lines, some acting. Further information to follow next week in 
terms of organization of this and costumes etc.  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 

       
 

DIARY DATES 2022  

9th November- coffee morning 

29th November –School photos 

13th December- School Nativity at St 
Peter’s  

14th December Christmas dinner 

15th December Christmas Party Day 
and Family singalong (in hall at 2pm) 

Flexi children finish for Christmas 
break at 3.15pm 

16th – Full time children finish for 
Christmas break at 2pm (early finish) 

3rd January- INSET day- School closed 
to children 

4th January 2023-return to school after 
the Christmas break 

*These may later change, or new 
dates may be added-see messages or 

emails for updates. 

 

 

With God’s 

love we can fly 

QUOTE/REFLECTION POINT… 

 

“Looking back we see with great clarity, and what once appeared as 
difficulties now reveal themselves as blessings.”  

~ Dan Millman 

 
 

 



 
 
 

 

 


